Chairperson, Mark Petros, on Wednesday, October 12, 2022 at 6:00pm in the Meeting Room of the Municipal Building, called the Special Meeting of the Sewickley Township Board of Supervisors to order as advertised in the Tribune Review on Monday, September 26, 2022. The members of the Board of Supervisors present were Mark Petros, Linda Harvey, and Bill Dull. Also attending the meeting were Tom Methven and Susan Leukhardt.

Mark Petros led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

No Public Comment on Agenda Items

Bill Dull made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to approve the agenda as presented below. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

Bill Dull made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to approve the minutes of the Sewickley Township Board of Supervisors Special Meetings held on Thursday, September 29, 2022 and Tuesday, October 4, 2022. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

Linda Harvey made a motion, seconded by Mark Petros, to accept the 2021 Municipal Annual Audit and Financial Report for the Township of Sewickley subject to Citizens Bank submitting a written confirmation of the Township Officials listed on the bank account as authorized signers. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

Mark Petros made a motion, seconded by Bill Dull, to advertise for residential solid waste collection within Sewickley Township. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

Mark Petros made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to advertise for the position of a part-time Ordinance Officer at an hourly wage of up to \$18.00 per hour. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

Mark Petros made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to ratify Tom Methven to attend the Dirt, Gravel, and Low Volume Roads training being held on November 2, 2022 and November 3, 2022 in Lycoming County. Mr. Methven will be paid his regular wage and travel expenses while attending this training. Voting: Mr. Dull, Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey; yes. Motion carried unanimously.

General Public Comment

Jennifer Gill of the Yough Area Midget Football (YAMF) program spoke regarding renovation plans at John C. Bruno Field. The organization wants to apply for the Small Community (SC) Program Grant for the rehabilitation/rebuild of structures at Bruno Field. This would include the following: Replace the press box and storage underneath. Replace the goal posts. Repair/replace the bleachers. Repair/replace any parts of the inner football fence that is needed. Add restrooms. Remodel or rebuild the concession stand. One issue with receiving the grant is YAMF not owning the actual land/property. Possibly entering a lease with the Township would help in moving forward with the grant.

2023 Budget Review

The Special Revenue Budgets and equipment purchases (trucks and mowing tractor) were discussed.

New / Old Business

The Board of Supervisors are looking for any persons interested in serving as a Township Auditor or serving on the Sutersville-Sewickley Municipal Sewage Authority. Please send letters of interest to the Sewickley Township Municipal Building for consideration.

The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors will be held on Wednesday, October 19, 2022 at 7:00pm.

With no further business to come before the Board, Bill Dull made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mark Petros. Voting: Mr. Petros, Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Dull; yes. Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.

Susan D. Leukhardt Secretary-Treasurer